
St. Jerome Catholic Church San Antonio, Texas 
 November 2, 2014 

From the desk of our Parish  Administrator 
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 
 
This Sunday is filled with family spirit in 
our Church community of St. Jerome. We 
celebrate on Saturday all the saints in 
heaven who intercede for us. Sunday is 
the day of remembrance and prayer for the 
faithful departed. This weekend´s masses 
will be offered in a special way for the 
deceased members of our Parish and for 
all departed members of our own families. 
  

We want every person to feel welcome at our Church, no 
matter what difference there might be. We are all loved and 
saved by Jesus Christ, we all have God as our Father and we 
are all destined to receive the Holy Spirit and have received 
the promise of eternal life. We are all called to transmit 
joyously the gift and blessings of God. Christian joy does not 
overlook the problems and difficulties we have, but looks at 
them with serenity and hope. We have been given the 
capacity of looking beyond them with the eyes of Jesus 
Christ. Even the most horrible circumstance , such as death, 
can be seen with peace, because beyond that, the Lord is 
going to fulfill his everlasting reward for all of us. As. St. 
Paul says, "if Christ is with us, who can be against us?é" 
"who can separate us from the love of Christ?ò 
 
As we celebrate our Turkey Dinner this weekend let us 
celebrate and give thanks to the Lord for our family, our 
Church community and most especially, for his merciful and 
redemptive love. Let us share with others his many gifts in a 
true spirit of love and unity.  May God bless you and your 
families.          
                Yours in the Lord,                
                                                                Fr. Rodolfo Caballero 

The Sanctuary Lamp are sponsored by Larry & Lorraine 
Ibrom in Memory of  Conrad & Rosie Janysek 
(10/25-11/08) 
 
Blessed Mother, St. Joseph, St. Jerome & Our Lady of 
Guadalupe are sponsored by Ann & Frank Wiatrek in honor 
of their 60th Wedding Anniversary.(11/02-11/08) 

 
Reminder: We have the new 5pm evening 
mass on Sundays.  It is classified as our  Youth 
Mass but all are invited!         
 

                      
                          Collection 
                  Sunday October 26, 2014     

 
Sunday Offering               $      8,828.36 
Building Fund     $         225.00   
Masses     $         55.00 

 
 

St. Jerome Parish Questionnaire Update 

Thank you to all who took the time to answer the St. 

Jerome Parish Questionnaire! We have received a total of 

393 completed forms from 144 males and 245 females. 

(Four people chose not to share their gender.) The average 

age of respondents was 51, and 313 (79%) of those who 

responded were registered parishioners. All are welcome 

here and if you attend Mass with us at St. Jerome, we invite 

you to become part of our ñfamily of familiesò by 

registering either online at www.stjeromesatx.org/parish-

registration or with our parish office at 210-648-2694. 

We will begin to report our survey findings with your 

responses to the first category of questions: Welcoming/

Atmosphere. An overwhelming 97%, or 381 people, said 

that they feel welcome at St. Jerome. When asked how we 

can be more welcoming, half of those who 

had recommendations suggested that we have greeters at 

the door to welcome you. Some other suggestions included 

coffee after Mass, reaching out to new parishioners, being 

warm, friendly, positive, inclusive, nonjudgmental, and 

continuing to have people of various races participate.  

We listened to your suggestions and would like to begin by 

implementing greeters at Mass. During this ñSeason of 

Welcomeò, parishioners from various ministries of our 

parish will volunteer to serve as greeters. If this is a 

ministry that interests you, please fill out a yellow contact 

card with your contact information, write ñGreeterò on the 

back and drop in the collection basket. 

Each of us has our own reasons for choosing to attend St. 

Jerome as the following states from the survey:  279 - 

Location, 243 - Family/Friends, 220 - Community, 160 - 

Priest, 137 – Ministries.  Some of us have been here all of 

our lives and others on the other hand are relatively 

newcomers. We want everyone to feel warmly accepted 

and  appreciated. As one parishioner summarized, ñThe 

whole experience of coming to St. Jerome, the warmth, the 

friendship, the involvement of men, women and youth is 

amazing!ñ  Be watching the bulletin for further reports.                             

You are cordially invited to a 

Town Hall Meeting scheduled 

for December 3rd at 7:00pm in 

OôBrien Hall to discuss the survey results,  parish plans and 

direction for the future.      

http://www.stjeromesatx.org/parish-registration
http://www.stjeromesatx.org/parish-registration


 

Thirty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time  

Women's ACTS  
A prayer poster will be in the gathering area from 10/25th 
through 11/16th.  Please sign up for one hour to pray for 
the success of the retreat being held November 20th - 
23rd.  We thank you in advance. 
 

New Pilgrimage Ministry 
The newly formed St. Jerome Catholic Church Pilgrimage 
Ministry will allow our parishioners to explore other 
Christian cities and countries to enrich our cultural and 
spiritual lives. The 1st trip we are planning is The World 
Meeting of Families 2015 in Philadelphia, Pa. This event 
will be held Sept. 22 - 27, 2015. For more 
information visit:  www.worldmeeting2015.org.  Please 
look for further announcements coming soon in regards to 
this ministry. If you have any questions please contact 
Allen or Roxy Pruski at (210) 218-6204 
 

       Music Ministry 
There will be a two part Cantor 
Workshop on Thurs. Nov. 6 and Thurs. 
Nov. 13 at St. Jerome Catholic Church 
at 7:00 p.m. with Dolores Martinez. 
Dolores Martinez has served the 

Archdiocese of San Antonio, as director of the Office of 
Worship from 1993-2006, and she currently serves as 
Director of Music Ministries for St. Mark the Evangelist  
Catholic Church.  Dolores received her Ph.D. in Music 
from Texas Tech University.   She has been a teacher for 
the Cantor Schools sponsored by the National Association 
of Pastoral Musicians.  Please contact Frances Zunker if 
you have any questions via email swzfezms@sbcglobal.net 
or by phone at 210-380-3295 

During this Season of 
Welcome you are encouraged 
to share the gift of your faith 
and mercy that you have 
received in the fullness of the 
Catholic Church.  After 
prayer, you should befriend 
the person the Holy Spirit will lead you to.  Make sure your 
invitation is based on authentic care of the other, otherwise it 
might come across as superficial or agenda driven.  Be 
confident in the Holy Spirit that he is preparing the heart of 
the person you have in mind so they are receptive to the 
invitation.  However, do not be discouraged if your invitation 
is declined, remember God works in His time, not ours. 

Below are a few pictures taken during the visit of Alan Ames 
to our parish on Wednesday, October 22nd.  Alan has the gift 
of healing and tongues as he prays over individuals. The 
phenomena of speaking or praying in tongues are among the 
charismatic gifts of the Holy Spirit. These gifts are referred 
to in 1 Corinthians 12:27-30. While at times the charismatic 
gifts are misunderstood,  none the less, they are recognized 
by the Catholic Church.  While trying to understand the 
charismatic gifts in this light, we see that the movement of 
the Spirit works within the Church according to His will and 
according to the cooperation of the faithful. In the Catholic 
Catechism, the Church states ñgrace is first and 
foremost the gift of the Spirit who justifies and 
sanctifies usò.  The Catechism goes on to say that there 
are sacramental graces, gifts proper to the Sacraments 
or special graces also called charisms, which in Greek 
refers to ñgratuitous gifts.ò These are the graces that the 
Church calls the extraordinary gifts which include 
prophecy, tongues or others, but which are always at the 
service of sacramental grace and the common good of 
the Church. These gifts are at the service of charity, 
which St. Paul says builds up the Church. 

Congratulations to Allison Huerta and Sean Strater 
who were married at our church on October 25th.  May 
God continue to guide and protect you as you journey 
through life together.  Congratulations Mr. & Mrs. Strater! 

http://www.worldmeeting2015.org
mailto:swzfezms@sbcglobal.net
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 November 2, 2014 

CYO registration for basketball  
Last chance to register—November 2nd.  

 See Jessica Ahr in the Gathering Area of our 
church from 9:30am till 12:00 noon.  

Boys & Girls 3-14 are welcome to sign up.   
You may also call 218-0862 for more info. 

 Turkey Dinner and Bingo 
This Sunday November 2nd is the 
Turkey Dinner/Bingo.  There is still time 
to help.  With every $100.00 of raffle 
tickets sold by an individual, that person 
will receive a free Ham coupon.  For 
more information you may contact 
Sherrill Urban at  210-414-6114.   
 

We would like to thank the following parishioners  
for their meal donation  

 
             Jeanette Morrisett                         $  100  
             Delia and Jorge Lopez                   $  200 
 Anonymous Donor    $  200 
 Pelagius and Elaine Moczygemba  $  100 
 Peter and Marjorie Mahula    $  200 

 
PAVERS - For The Prayer Garden—Just a few spots left.  
Forms are in the Gathering Area of the church.  Mail to 
Frank Bennett or call him if you have any questions at   867-
7281.   A donation of $90 dollars will help defray cost.  . 

I Will Finish Strong 5K Fun Run/Walk-Organized by 
Andrew Medrano with the Pilgrim Center of Hope, to 
provide a family-friendly, positive event that promotes both 
physical and spiritual wellness!  Get ready for a day of 
outdoor fun - Saturday, November 22, 9:00am Start/Finish 
Line at Raymond Russell Park; chip-timing, live music, 
entertainment, awards to the top participants.  All ages are 
welcome! Visit www.pilgrimcenterofhope.org/finishstrong 
or call for more information  (210) 521-3377. 

All Teens are welcome to join the Youth Ministry- We meet on the 2nd and 4th 

Sunday of every month in Pruski Hall at 11:00am – 12:30pm.  Contact any 

youth member or Daniel and  Kathleen Rocha  at (210) 286-1944 if you are 

interested in joining.  

Apologetic Sessions with 
 Gus Lloyd at St. Jerome 

Learn more about the Catholic church 
and what it teachings in regards to 
doctrine during  the Apologetic 
sessions provided each month by 
Wayne and Beth Pape. The next 
session will be on Sunday, November 
16th during the CCD class time.  The 
session will be held in the Flanagan 
Administration Building and is open 
to all parishioners. The topic for the 
next session is ñThe Marian Beliefs.ò  
 
No Life Teen this Sunday due to the 

Turkey Dinner.   

Miryam the Hebrew name for Mary, 
the woman who said ñYesò to God.  

For Catholic women ages 18– 45  
November 14, 2014 - 6 p.m. to 9 p.m. at  
Assumption Seminary - Brown Room  

2600 W. Woodlawn Ave  S A TX, 78228  
Please register by November 10, 2014   

Sponsored by: Archdiocese of San Antonio   
Come meet some of the 

 Consecrated Religious Women  
                            serving in the Archdiocese of San Antonio. 

For more information or to register for this event contact    
Sr. Jane Mary Gawlik, CSSF—Arch of S A  210-735-0553 

A note of caution:  Recently there was a report involving 
a tan vehicle with more than one person stealing from  mail-
boxes in our area.  The thieves waited for the mailman to 
pass and afterwards opened mailboxes taking mail.  Please 
be very careful.  The thieves were not caught but sped away 
before the police had time to arrived.   

Casino Night -Our Lady of Perpetual Help Parish Hall  
Friday, November 14, at 6:30pm till 10:00pm - 618 South 
Grimes Street, SA TX 78203.  For more information contact 
the parish  office at 210-532-7031.  

University of the Incarnate Word 
The University will be hosting a prospective student preview 
day on Sunday, November 16th.  Mass will be held at 
10:30am.  Check-in begins at 11:00am outside Marian Hall.  
Anyone interested in attending is welcome to call the 
Admission Office at 210-829-6005.   

All Souls Day Envelopes are in the Gathering Area  
of our Church.  Have a blessed and safe week. 

http://cts.vresp.com/c/?ThePilgrimCenterofHo/bbb8c187f1/f6daeaab63/c61657e588


 

Thirty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time  

PARISH STAFF 

Fr. Rodolfo Caballero, Administrator 

Edward Jimenez, Deacon 

Charles Lammons, Deacon 

 

Sandra Dorsey, DRE Contact 260-3489 

PARISH OFFICE 210-648-2694 
 

PASTORAL COUNCIL  

 

Steve Cartwright, President 

Larry Keller, Vice President 

Beth Pape  

Members 

Cynthia Farmer, Joe Jasik, Lloyd Welty, Bill Thoms, 

Kellie Wiatrek, Catherine Richter 

 

FINANCE COUNCIL 

Meets 2nd Tuesday of the month at 4:00pm 

Members 

Jerry Pruski, George Kiolbassa, Burnell Gates, 

Pelagius Moczygamba, Wayne Pape,  

Mark Blandford, Tom Haltzenbuehler, Anthony Mihalski 

 

All parishioner are welcome to come to the Pastoral  

& Finance Council meetings. 

 

PARISH LIFE 

Eucharistic Ministers Beth Pape 254-7819 

Altar Servers Roxanne Zigmond  

                                        415-7821 

 Darlene LaVelle,  

                                        274-2555 

Senior Gathering2nd Thurs. 11:00 a.m.

 Joyce Royce 649-1210 

A.C.T.S.  Daryl Wagoner 316-2160 

 

 Mike Kallies 649-3606 

C.Y.O. 3rd Tuesday 6:30 p.m. 

 Jessica Ahr 218-0862 

Boy Scouts Tuesday 7:00 p.m. 

 Jason Eittriem 627-3844 

Cub Scouts Tuesday 7:00 p.m.  

 

 Debbie Balderas 648-6107 

Music Ministry Frances Zunker 380-3295 

Youth Ministry Daniel Rocha 286-1944 

Little Rock Scripture Louis Rios  648-1900 

R.C.I.A. Every Monday 7:00 p.m. 

 Edward Jimenez 649-2070 

Hall Rentals                   Diane Swientek 219-6646 

St. Jerome Cemetery Marilyn Rivas 846-5038 

Ushers Wayne Pape  336-5854 

Companions for the  3rd Tuesday 10:00 a.m. 

Journey Alice Rutkowski 296-1380 

Baptismal  Class Conrad Urteaga 838-4186 

 3rd Thursday 7:00pm 

Life Teen Cynthia Farmer 

                                        685-1581 

SACRAMENT OF MATRIMONY 

Engaged couples should make arrangements 

with Pastor at least six months in advance. 

Sponsor couple or engaged encounter weekend 

required before a wedding can be scheduled. 

 

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM 

Baptismal Instruction for parents and sponsors 

is held the third Thursday of each month from 

7:00pm-8:00pm. Participants MUST register 

prior to the class by contacting the Parish Of-

fice. A birth certificate must be brought to the 

class. Sponsors must be practicing Catholics. 

 

SACRAMENT OF RECONCILIATION 

Saturday 4:00 p.m.-4:50 p.m. or by appoint-

ment. 

 

VISITATION OF THE SICK 

Please notify the church office of a parishioner 

who is homebound or ill at home or in the hos-

pital. 

 

FUNERALS 

If a member of the immediate family dies in the 

Lord, please notify the parish office before 

making arrangements with the funeral home. 

Mass Intentions 
Tuesday, November 4,  8:00am  
Healing Mass 
ÀFred & Sonny Kotara, For the Healing of 
Lambert Gawlik,ÀGrace Populus,  
Special Intention of a Parishioner 
ÀDeceased Members of the Lyssy & Pollok 
Families, ÀPat Traugott 
 
Wednesday, November 5,  8:00am 
ÀVictor & Adrian Ibrom,ÀSpecial Intention of 
Marilyn & Jerry Pruski, ÀBaby Rivas,  
ÀHenry & Magdalene Pruski 
 
Thursday, November 6,  8:00am 
ÀAll Souls, Special Intention of a Parishioner 
 
Friday, November 7,  8:00am  
Companions for the Journey  
ÀMajorie Hosek, ÀHenry Bronder,  
ÀAlouis & Ernestine Lejeski 
 
Saturday, November 8,  5:00pm 
ÀMarjorie Hosek, ÀAlouis & Ernestine Lejeski, 
For a Parishioner Healing,  
For a Parishioner Special Intention 
 
Sunday, November 9,  8:30am 
ÀMary Ann Gawlik, ÀLeroy Lutz, ÀClarence 
Shodrok, ÀDeceased Members of the Christa, 
Schneider, Wenzel & Klepac Families, 
ÀWilbert Schick, ÀKaitlyn Minter,  
ÀRobert & Jamie Estrade,  
 Intention of Mr. & Mrs. John Morgan 
 
Sunday,  November 9, 11:00am  
ÀAnthony Real, ÀHarvey & Cecilia Mahula, 
Healing Amelie Quigley,  
Intention of Kellie Harris  

Please Pray for the 
 following: 

Jessica Ahr, Johnny Ahr, Glenn 
Andrews, Terri Appelt, Cooper 
Barnett, Ronnie Barnett, Marcy 
Berden, Terry Botkin, Courtney 
Burton,  Charlie Chavez, Clark-
son Family, Nancy Corando,  
Sandra Dorsey,    Dora Esqueda, 
Judy Evans, Enrique Flores, 
Elaine Forrest, Shirley Friesen-
hahn, Stacy Hamilton Garcia, 
James Gawlik,  Amanda Gawlik, 
Lambert Gawlik, Ramon Gaytan, 
Irene Gerlich, Mellisa Gonzales,  
Gina Guerra, Byrl Hester III, Bill 
Hosek, Jr., Susan Hosek, Larry 
Ibrom, Maggie Ibrom,  Charles 
Kalka Jr., Gilbert Kiolbassa, 
Margie Kiolbassa, Jennifer Ko-
trola, Connie Kuykendall, 
Charles & June Lammons, David 
Lammons, Frank Lazar, Jennifer 
Laskowski,  Rosalie Leal, Susan 
Lyssy, Maddie McClain, Theo 
Mihalski, Lenior Moy,  Patricia 
Moy, Arnold Lyro, Karen Jo 
Marshal, Jacob Martin, Ronald 
Miller, Yolanda Moreno, Cindy 
Murray, Elaine Pawelek, Alice 
Pollok, Annie Pruski, Olga Qui-
roz, Deanna Real, Rita Real, 
Joseph Reese, Janet Rangel, Ran-
dall Reese, Catherine Richter, 
Terri Royce,   Philip Scheel, 
Christine Scott,  Jacob Scott,  
Raymond Skloss, Gene Snoga, 
Anton Strzelczyk, Jo Sturbe, 
Helen Syamken, Kathy 
Tausch,Tara Thurman & Baby 
Madison, John Thornton, Sylvia 
Trujillo, C. Barry Turk, Colby 
Turk, Thomas Turk, Louis 
Vontur, Elenor Vrzsalik, Latham 
Walleck, Daniel Warzecka, Clara 
Wiatrek, Barbara Wiatrek, Kyle 
Wiatrek, Nicole Winston, Barba-
ra Witherspoon, Caroyln Woll-
ney, Mary Zrenner 
 
 
Please Pray for our  Military: 
Caleb 
Brooks, 
Derek 
Christa, 
Ryan 
Deuvall, 
Wayne 
Hosek, 
Michael Weston, Eric McDon-
ald, Eric Williamson, Omero 
Lopez, Ryan Clemons,  Kevin 
Kotrola, Matt Kuwamoto, 
Sicily Rios,  Elizabeth Ferris,  
Suzanne Lonsberry  


